Minutes 

Regular Board of Directors

Parkside at Woodbridge
Thursday, October 22, 2015, 6:00 p.m.
Woodbridge, Redmond WA  
Directors Present – President Howard Hillinger, Secretary Wenchang Liu and Treasurer Lawrence Bernath.
By Invite – John Salisbury, Landscape Architect, Prograss Landscaping; Michael Gordon of Kappes Miller Management  

Call to Order – There being a quorum present, President Hillinger called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  

Minutes of Previous Meeting – By consensus of the Board, the minutes of the August 26, 2015 Board of Directors Meeting was approved as drafted.

Landscaping

1. Landscape Retrofit Design Proposal – John Salisbury presented his proposal to create an architectural landscape design for the complete retrofit of the property landscaping, to include common element grounds and individual unit yards, at a cost of $6,250.00.  After Mr. Salisbury completed his presentation and addressed questions, the Board thanked him and excused him from the meeting.  

After further discussion, it was decided by the Board to request Mr. Salisbury to re-present a proposal, to perform an inspection of the property grounds and recommend a scope to remedy existing landscape problems, primarily related to plant material replacement and to correct reported conditions of unit yards that has generated complaints from its owners, at a cost not to exceed $1,000.00.             .            
2. Tree Removal – The decision rendered at the previous meeting to perform the removal of 2 trees at 6509-188th Place NE, #112, was rescinded, pending the soliciting of additional bids by Treasurer Bernath.
3.
Tree Pruning – Action on this matter has been deferred, pending the soliciting of additional bids by Treasurer Bernath.    

Financial Report – The property manager reviewed the September 2015 financial statement, which was accepted, subject to audit.  
2016 Budget – After review and discussion on the draft 2016 budget, presented by Mike Gordon of Kappes Miller Management, the Board, by unanimous vote, approved the presented 2016 budget, consisting of an increase to homeowner’s dues by an amount of 3.1%.          

Adjournment – There being no further business, President Hillinger adjourned the meeting at 7:20 pm.  
Submitted

Michael Gordon 
